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Brief Description:  Regulating contract interests of an officer of a rural public hospital district.

Sponsors:  Senators Mulliken and Parlette.

Brief Summary of Bill

• Creates an exception for officers of rural public hospital districts to the general rule that
municipal officers may not benefit directly or indirectly under any contract made through
or under the supervision of the officer or otherwise entered into for the benefit of his or
her office.

Hearing Date:  3/21/05

Staff:  Kathryn Leathers (786-7114).

Background:

Absent a specific statutory exception, municipal officers may not benefit directly or indirectly
under any contract made through or under the supervision of the officer or otherwise entered into
for the benefit of his or her office.

One such statutory exception is a contract in which the total amount received under the contract(s)
by the municipal officer or his or her business does not exceed $1,500 in any calendar month.  
Yet another exception is in the case of an officer of a second class city/town or non-charter code
city, or a member of a county fair board in a county that has not established a county purchasing
department.  In these cases, the total amount received by the officer or member (or his or her
business) under any contract(s) may exceed $1,500 in a calendar month but may not exceed a
total of $18,000 in any calendar year.

In the context of this general rule and the exceptions thereto: (a) a "municipal officer" means all
elected and appointed officers of a municipality, all deputies and assistants of such officer, and all
persons exercising or undertaking to exercise any of the powers or functions of a municipal
officer; (b) a "municipality" includes all counties, cities, town, districts, and other municipal
corporations and quasi-municipal corporations organized under the laws of this state; and (c) a
"contract" means any contract, sale, lease or purchase.

Summary of Bill:
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An exception to the general rule that municipal officers may not benefit directly or indirectly
under any contract (made through or under the supervision of the officer or otherwise entered into
for the benefit of his or her office) is created.  Under this new exception, the amount received
under any contract(s) by an officer of a rural public hospital district may exceed $1,500 in any
calendar month but may not exceed a total of $24,000 in any calendar year.  In addition, beginning
in 2006, the legislative authority of the rural public hospital district must increase the calendar
year limitation by an amount equal to the dollar limit of the previous year multiplied by the
change in the U.S. Department of Labor's consumer price index for Washington as of the close of
the 12-month period ending December 31 of the previous calendar year.

A "rural public hospital district" is defined as a public health care service district whose
geographic boundaries do not include a city with a population greater than 30,000.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Effective Date:  The bill takes effect 90 days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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